
3/18/22, 8:58 AM Jacksonville School District 117 Mail - Jacksonville School District 117 - FOIA Request

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=7ef33688b3&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1727287735456230016%7Cmsg-f%3A1727287735456… 1/1
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Jacksonville School District 117 - FOIA Request

1 message

Timothy Oliver <tim@sycamorelearning.com> Mon, Mar 14, 2022 at 9:58 AM
To: mmcgiles@jsd117.org

Good Morning Mike - 

Sycamore Learning Company is requesting, for ACT and SAT webinars, directory information for all students attending
high school in the Jacksonville School District 117.

Directory information requested: students name, students grade level, students name of school and parents email
addresses. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 


-- 

Timothy Oliver (USMC)
Sycamore Learning Company
www.PrepForTheFuture.com
678 777 6031

http://www.prepforthefuture.com/
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Mike McGiles <mmcgiles@jsd117.org>

JSD 117 FOIA Response

1 message

Mike McGiles <mmcgiles@jsd117.org> Fri, Mar 18, 2022 at 12:33 PM
To: Timothy Oliver <tim@sycamorelearning.com>

Mr. Oliver,

Attached please find the response to your FOIA request received by JSD 117 on March 14, 2022.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Please reply as you are able to confirm receipt.

Thanks,

Mike McGiles
 
Mike McGiles
Director of Operations
Jacksonville School District #117
(217) 243-9411 ext. 1124
mmcgiles@jsd117.org
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www.jsd117.org 

 

Jacksonville School District #117 

211 W State Street 
Jacksonville, Illinois 62650 
Office: (217)243-9411 
Fax: (217)243-6844 
 
Mike McGiles, Director of Operations  
 

March 18, 2022 
 

Dear Mr. Oliver, 
 

Thank you for writing to Jacksonville School District 117 with your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information 
Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. 
 

On March 14, 2022, JSD 117 was in receipt of your request for directory information for all students specifically students name, students grade 
level, students name of school and parents email addresses. 
 

 
As the FOIA Officer for Jacksonville School District 117 I am writing to inform you that your request is denied for the following reason:  
 

• Section 20.38 of 105 ILCS 5/10 states, “A school district, including its agents, employees, student or alumni associations, or any 

affiliates, may not provide a student's name, address, telephone number, social security number, e-mail address, or other personal 

identifying information to a business organization…” 

 

You have a right to have the denial reviewed by the Public Access Counselor (PAC) at the Office of the Illinois Attorney General. 5 ILCS 

140/9.5(a). You can file your Request for Review with the PAC by writing to:  

 

Public Access Counselor  

Office of the Attorney General  

500 South 2nd Street  

Springfield, Illinois 62706  

Fax: 217-782-1396  

E-mail: publicaccess@atg.state.il.us  

 

If you choose to file a Request for Review with the PAC, you must do so within 60 calendar days of the date of this denial. 5 ILCS 140/9.5(a). 

Please note that you must include a copy of your original FOIA request and this denial letter when filing a Request for Review with the PAC.  

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Mike McGiles 

Director of Operations 

FOIA Officer 

Jacksonville School District 117 

(217) 243-9411 

mmcgiles@jsd117.org 

mailto:publicaccess@atg.state.il.us
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